
UNC Pembroke Campus Safety and Health Committee Meeting 
Minutes 

Wednesday, March 24, 2021 10:00 am 

Zoom meeting 

 
Present: Michael Bullard, Charles Chavis, Abdul Ghaffar, Kristie Hunt, Michael Parnell, 
Whitney Akers, Sheila Hardee, Lou Nelon, Chief Cummings, Carolyn Parsons, Katrina Harrison, 

Derrick Locklear, George Morales, Jessica Locklear 
  
Michael Bullard called the meeting to order. 
 

Old business:   

• Ongoing construction affecting campus: 

o West Hall is scheduled to be complete April 20th with a furniture move in date of 

mid to late April and people moving in after. 

o West Hall move in will result in other offices being empty. Facilities will do a 

cleanup of those spaces prior to new occupants moving in. 

o Chief stated that this construction has not resulted in any parking concerns. 

o Sheila Hardee asked Chief Cummings has there been any solutions to people 

riding through the circle, Chief Cummings stated that they have/will install  better 

cameras to capture license plate numbers and is looking to the State for other 

options. 

o Chief Cummings stated that they will be doing upgrades to signage on campus as 

many have faded. 

• The New School of Business Project 

o Completion Is projected to be complete late July with a planned furniture move -

in slated for late July to early August and people moving in after. 

• Construction affecting Campus 

o Demolition for Wellons Hall is scheduled for late summer/early fall. 

New Business: 

• COVID-19 Response and progress to date 

o Currently, there is only 1 active student case on campus. 

o Numbers have decreased tremendously from last semester.  

o Jessica Locklear states that they have completed the 1st round of doses for the 

COVID-19 vaccine and will start administering the 2nd doses tomorrow. 

o In Robeson county the supply for the vaccine is greater than the demand. It is 

open now to anyone who chooses to take the vaccine. 

o Katrina Harrison, SGA chimed in to speak that students are having mixed feelings 

about the vaccine.  

• Student Outreach/Events 



o Once given the ok, we will start back with the tabling events to distribute items 

to promote the LiveSafe app. 

o Katrina Harrison, SGA stated that they will promote the LiveSafe app as it is 

useful. Mike Bullard notified her that he has info-graphics that he will send to 

her to use for her student presentation.  

Environmental Health and Safety Office Report: 

• Accidents on campus. 

o Per Michael Bullard there have been 9 incidents on campus YTD. 6 of the 9 were 

students. Of the 6 student cases, 2 involved a skateboard. 

• Inspections. 

o Inspections will resume this semester. 

• Training:  

o Beginning in April, CPR classes will resume and be limited initially to 4 

participants per class due to COVID restrictions and safety. 

• Live Safe App. 

o There are 3463 users for the Live Safe App as of 3-24-2021 

o Promotional drawings will be held in April and May to promote LIveSafe. 

• Updates 

o George Morales asked about Graduation. It has been said/planned that Spring 

Graduation will be in person, on the outside and will be divided by school. Once 

more information is learned it will be passed on. 

• Meeting adjourned 

Respectfully, 

Kristie R. Hunt 

 

 

 

 


